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Summaries 
 
Justitiële verkenningen (Judicial explorations) is published nine times a year by the 
Research and Documentation Centre of the Dutch Ministry of Justice in cooperation 
with the publishing house Gouda Quint BV. Each issue focuses on a central theme 
related to criminal law, criminal policy and criminology. This section contains 
abstracts of the internationally most relevant articles of each issue. The central theme 
of this issue is: Informatisation and sentencing. 
 
Towards a new sentencing policy; problems of prison capacity and American 
solutions  
M. Grapendaal and B. van der Linden 
 
This article explores the relationship between sentencing disparity and the continuing 
increase of the need for capacity to execute custodial sanctions. Firstly, evidence is 
presented that there are large sentencing differences between the 19 jurisdictions in 
The Netherlands; comparable offenses are sentenced differently from jurisdiction to 
jurisdiction. Not only between the jurisdictions but also - across time - within the 
jurisdictions. It is suggested that these differences can only partly be explained by a 
difference in the severity of offenses. An important other reason is that opinions 
about the question of what a fitting sanction is, vary widely. Sentencing becomes 
opaque and unpredictable. Since custodial sanctions define the demand for prison 
capacity, the short- and midterm need for capacity also becomes uncontrollable. This 
problem is not unique to The Netherlands. The United States were confronted with 
the same phenomenon several decades ago. Some US-states decided to develop a 
system of sentencing guidelines. These states succeeded in slowing down the 
growth of the prison population for a relatively long period. This article contains the 
sentencing guidelines history and practice in two US-states: Delaware and 
Minnesota. It is concluded that specifically the Minnesota system deserves a Dutch 
translation. The advantages are clear: sentencing becomes more transparant and 
uniform, sentencing disparity disappears to a large degree, and last but not least, 
prison capacity can better be predicted and it becomes possible to relate sentencing 
policy to available capacity. 
 
Unity in sentencing; the use of information technology abroad 
M. Malsch 
 
In this article a report is given of a research on the (legal) arrangements of 
sentencing in a number of West-European countries. It concentrates on a number of 
initiatives in these and other countries to promote uniformity in sentencing. A 
comparison is also made between the use of information systems in the legal world 
and those in the medical world. Information and expert systems have already been 



developed in the medical world some decades ago. In the medical world a little more 
is known about the use of these types of systems. A general conclusion is that judges 
should be involved in the designing and development stage of the information 
systems. The system that controls a judgeþs decision the least holds the greatest 
chance of being accepted. 
 
The upcoming information technology; a comparison between three 
sentencing information systems 
E.W. Oskamp and A.H.J. Schmidt 
 
For considerable time, judges have concentrated on the issue of realising a 
consistent sentencing policy. Even today, for similar cases judges dispense a wide 
variety of sentences. Judges appear to have insufficient knowledge of judgements 
passed by their collegues, who work in other courts of law. Equality of rights requires 
that the information service on sentencing is improved. Different solutions to this 
problem have been proposed. One of them is developing an information system, 
which will make sentencing knowledge generally accessible. In this article we 
describe three information systems: Bos, IVS and Nostra. An imaginary criminal case 
is used in order to compair the three systems. 


